
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE:   April 23, 2025 

SUBJECT:  Approval of a revised amendment to the Behavioral Health Provider Services 

Agreement with PacificSource Community Solutions  

 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

Move approval of Document No. 2025-363, an amendment to the Behavioral Health 

Provider Services Agreement with PacificSource Community Solutions. 

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

On March 12, 2025 the Board of Commissioners approved an amendment to the  

PacificSource Community Solutions Behavioral Health Provider Services (Document No. 

2025-228). Due to a delay in signing by other counties, PacificSource has adjusted the 

effective date of the amendment from January 1, 2025 to April 1, 2025, and is requiring 

signatures on the new version.   

 

PacificSource Community Solutions is contracted with the state of Oregon to implement 

and administer services under the Oregon Health Plan (OHP). Deschutes County Health 

Services (DCHS), as a Community Mental Health Program, entered into a participating 

provider agreement effective April 1, 2021, to deliver covered mental health services to 

OHP members. DCHS is paid on a monthly capitation basis and PacificSource provides an 

incentive payment for meeting performance measures. This revised amendment is 

effective April 1, 2025, and amends the agreement as follows: 

 

 New Attachments G, Risk Model, and H, Coordinated Care Organization (CCO) Fee-

for-service and Capitation for Behavioral Health Services 

 New Attachment – Wraparound Addendum 

 Inclusion of Oregon Health Plan (Oregon Health Authority) Contract Exhibit 

 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

Approximately $17.4 million annually (an increase of $400,000). Revenue is dependent on 

Oregon Health Plan enrollment. 

 

ATTENDANCE:  Cheryl Smallman, Business Officer, Health Services                                           


